## Greetings:

May I respectfully request the Commission do he following: (1) have limited in person meetings; (2) allow questions and require answers; and (3) publish any ex parte communications with Commissioners. The Commission it not representative of the diversity of the people of San Diego. The judges who appointed the commission were supposed to be nonpartisan. One of the judges is a partisan Republican. There are only three minorities on the Commission. Please ask your consultant to provide you the history of how an impartial group of judges came to be the appointing authority. It would be unfortunate that after all of the hard fought litigation and reform San Diego fell back into an unfair method of drawing district boundaries. Thank You Mike Aguirre